
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE JANUARY 21, 2002 

CERTIFICATES OF APPRECIATION 2002 

Recommendation 

Heritage Vaughan recommends: 
 
That the following individuals and organizations receive a year 2002 Certificates of Appreciation 
award: 
1. The Kleinburg and Nashville Old Boys Association for efforts in the identification and 

preservation of artifacts that document the history of Kleinburg. 
 
2. Ms. Pat Ash for the donation of early photographic records representing the earliest 

photographic processes in the City of Vaughan Archives. 
 
3. The Vaughan Township Historical Society for its continued efforts to support the Cultural 

work of the City Archives through the development of a post card collection that 
documents various aspects of life in Vaughan�s past. 

 
4. The Thornhill Women�s Institute for the donation of the final installment of the Institute�s 

organizational records including the celebrated Thornhill Tweedsmuir History. 
 

5. Mrs. Janet Berton for the donation of records of �Windrush Properties� which provides 
evidence of early development activities in Vaughan. 

 
6. Mr. Michael Burgess for the donation of records of the �Maple Knit-Wit Club�, a local 

women�s organization established to produce knit wear and raise money for the 
Canadian War effort during WWII. 

 
7. Ms. Jesse Mackenzie Glynn for the donation of additional documentary material and 

artifacts of one of the City�s most significant cultural collections: the Major �Lex� 
Mackenzie Fonds. 

 
8. Dr. Peter Morse for the authentic �heritage� design of his residence in Thornhill. 
 
9. Ms. Marjorie Reaman Shields for the preservation of the Reaman House in a new 

Thornhill subdivision. 
 

10. Mr. Iain Craig for the tours and endeavours in promoting the Humber River. 
 
11. Church officials of the Humber Summit Church (Islington and Steeles) for the relocation 

and preservation of the church building in light of the Islington Avenue road expansion 
and realignment. 

 
12. Mr. John Di Poce and Mr. Tony Varone, principal owners of Rosemar Ranch Holding 

Limited, developers of 10480 Islington Avenue, Kleinburg, for the appropriate 
architectural design of their development in the Kleinburg historic core. 

 
13. Mr. Bruce Thom and Mr. Scott Rutledge principal owners of Rutledge Development 

Corporation for the �heritage� design of their development (the dental office) at the 
southeast corner of Jane Street and Major Mackenzie Drive. 

Purpose 

To approve Heritage Vaughan�s nominations for 2002 Certificates of Appreciation. 



 

 

Background 

In 1989, Council adopted a program to grant awards to individuals and organizations that have 
made and outstanding contribution to the preservation of heritage/cultural resources in the City of 
Vaughan.  
 
Certificates of Appreciation are awarded at the recommendation of Heritage Vaughan committee, 
in consultation with the City�s Archivist.  The 2002 Certificates of Appreciation awards will be 
presented to this year�s recipients at �Cultural Heritage Night�, February 20, 2002 in Council 
Chambers. 

Attachments 

None 

Report prepared by: 

Angela Palermo, Cultural Services ext. 3128 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Joyce Epstein 
Director of Recreation and Culture 
 


